LYON COUNTY SCHOOL DISTRICT

Staff Travel Report to School Board of Trustees

Your recent request to travel has been approved. Within two weeks of the date of the conference, the following report is due in the office of the Deputy Superintendent.

Please Downlo	oad & <u>TYPI</u> Judith Elli	the following information.	School:	Transportation
	State Trainers Meeting			Review Training Materials
		Henderson, Nv.	Dates Attended:	July 7th &8th

General Overview: Do not use acronyms

The Nevada Department of Education Transportation Summit is an annual event that brings together school district transportation departments from across the state. This year's summit covered a wide range of important topics, including state and federal laws, policies, and procedures that impact student transportation. Discussions also focused on alternative transportation options, updates to the state's out-of-service criteria, minimum school bus safety standards, and a powerful presentation on human trafficking—highlighting Nevada's alarming statistics and the critical role transportation staff play in identifying and reporting potential cases.

How will this impact student learning in a positive way?

The information presented and discussed at the summit is critical to ensuring the safety, security, and overall well-being of our students. By staying informed on the latest laws, policies, and safety standards, transportation departments can implement best practices that directly enhance the quality and reliability of student transportation services. This proactive approach helps create a safe environment not only on the school bus, but also at bus stops and during school-related travel. Ultimately, these efforts contribute to a positive educational experience by ensuring students arrive at school safely, on time, and ready to learn.

Rev. 7/2023

How will I implement what I learned and how will I share

this information with my colleagues?

The information learned during the summit will play a vital role in shaping our department's guidelines, protocols, and training programs for all transportation staff. Key takeaways from the event will be reviewed and integrated into our existing policies to ensure they align with the most current state and federal regulations, safety standards, and best practices. This includes enhancing driver training modules, updating in-service materials, and reinforcing procedures that promote student safety and operational efficiency. By applying this knowledge, we can better equip our staff to handle emerging challenges, maintain compliance, and deliver high-quality transportation services that prioritize the safety and well-being of every student we serve.

Other	Comments
CHIRL	Comments

Site Principal/Supervisor Approval

Deputy Superintendent Approval

7/16/2025 7/18/25 Date Date

Rev. 7/2023